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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Utilities and Parks Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Marilyn W. Cope

	Proposed No.:
	2008-0068
	Date:
	March 25, 2008

	Invited:
	Monica Clarke, Capital Projects Manager, 


SUBJECT
An ordinance authorizing the executive to execute an amendment to the amended Northshore Park and Recreation Service Area (PRSA) interlocal agreement.
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2008-0068 would allow the executive to amend the amendment to the Northshore PRSA inter-local agreement to provide annual funding to cover a proportionate amount of administrative costs associated with governing the PRSA.  King County would be expected to contribute $2,160 towards these administrative costs in 2008.
BACKGROUND
Park and Recreation Service Areas 

PRSAs are authorized by the State of Washington with the approval of voters residing within the proposed PRSA boundaries for the purpose of financing, acquiring, constructing, improving, maintaining, or operating parks, senior centers, zoos, aquariums, and recreational facilities as defined in RCW 36.69.010. 

In 1998, voters within the 67 square miles of the Northshore School District approved the formation of a PRSA to develop new facilities for the Northshore Senior Center.  In that election, more than 60% of the voters also approved a bond issue of $3.678 million for development of the 20,000 square foot Northshore Senior Center.  The new PRSA was created with the same boundaries of the Northshore School District and includes the cities of Bothell, Kenmore, Woodinville and portions of unincorporated areas of King County and Snohomish County. The governing body for the PRSA was established through interlocal agreements in 1988, and amended in 2001 via Ordinance 14229 to include the following seven elected representatives from the five participating jurisdictions:



Two representatives of the King County Council, Districts 1 & 3



One representatives of the Snohomish County Council


Two representatives from the Bothell City Council



One representative from the Kenmore City Council



One representative from the Woodinville City Council
At the July 11, 2007 meeting of the Northshore PRSA governing board, boardmembers unanimously approved a resolution to amend the interlocal agreement between the five participating jurisdictions to provide annual funds to defray the administrative costs associated with record keeping and state auditing requirements.
PROPOSED ORDINANCE 2008-0068

Proposed Ordinance 2008-0068 would allow King County to contribute $2,160 to the Northshore PRSA to defray the annual administrative costs associated with record keeping and state auditing requirements.  Per the proposed amendment to the interlocal agreement, Article II, Section B., a participating jurisdiction’s annual contribution is to be proportionate to the jurisdiction’s population within the boundary of the PRSA.  Contributions by participating jurisdictions are not to exceed $8,000 annually.
According to executive staff, the county’s proposed $2,160 contribution to the PRSA can be assumed within the Parks and Recreation current budget appropriation and no supplemental request will be necessary.  As King County annexes its unincorporated areas in the Northshore PRSA, the annual contribution would decline.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0068 with attached interlocal agreement

2. Fiscal Note
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